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i. Primary Transport Route Update

• Gunlake (through its contractor Divalls) will be completing some minor road repairs to the Primary Transport route 
later in October, under the defect liability for the construction works recently completed.

• We expect that Council will also undertake some additional road maintenance work, prior to the resealing of the 
overall primary transport route, as recently approved by Council (funded via the Gunlake Section 94 Contributions 
fund) in late 2018/early 2019.

• We are working to deliver positive outcomes for both the community and the company with regard to the ongoing 
operation and management of the transport route.

• We have not received any community feedback/issues in this period since the roadworks have been completed.

ii.    Employment

• We have employed three quarry workers over the last period.

• We now have 38 full time employees on site, plus contractors. 



iii. Community Update

• As previously notified to the CCC Gunlake has surrendered its current Consent No. MP07-0074 to the NSW Department of 
Planning and Environment and is now operating under Consent No. SSD 7030/LEC 2017/108663.

• Gunlake was a major sponsor of the 2018 Marulan Kite Festival’s Art and Photograhic Exhibition

• Gunlake has entered into a sponsorship agreement with the Marulan Australia Day  Committee, which will see us become the 
event’s major sponsor for the next 5 years commencing January 2019. The event will be known as the Marulan Australia Day 
Festival proudly supported by Gunlake Quarries. This is very fitting as we are a 100% Australian family owned company. It also 
provides the Committee with some long term financial security and does not exclude them sourcing other sponsorship.

• Gunlake has been appointed by Goulburn Mulwaree Council as a voting member of the Marulan  Village Plan Working Party.

• Gunlake has been invited, along with Boral and Holcim, to attend a special morning tea and performance at Marulan Public 
School.

• Geoff and David continue to conduct regular meetings with Local MP’s to keep them updated on Gunlake’s activities.



vii. Road Users

• If you see or hear about any bad driver behavior then we genuinely want to know, so that we can investigate and 
take any necessary action.  If we do not know we cannot help.

• Driver inductions are continuing for all new drivers using the quarry. Constant monitoring ensures that all these 
drivers are inducted on their first visit or prior, using the online form.

• Primary Transport Route speed limit – we have followed up with the RMS on the speed restriction assessment and 
determination on Brayton/Ambrose & Red Hills roads, but still await their formal recommendations and advice.  
Council may have more to add on this issue.

• In any event Gunlake Truck Speed Limit of 80 kph will be maintained, and we appreciate the CCC’s support in 
having the legal speed limit on the transport route reduced to 80 kph. 


